
Hello Mendocino Rotary, 
 
The Community Services Board met before the regular speaker meeting on Thursday, 
June 15th at 11:30am. In attendance were Margaret Black, Jeff Stubbs, Toby Wade, 
and the lovely Leona Walden. 
 
Our agenda was to strategize moving forward and ways to get the word out to the 
community for submitting proposals. Two proposals that had been previously received 
were presented. 
 

• Peter Gealey of the Noyo Yoyo Petanque Club for an upgrade/resurfacing of 
the petanque court. This proposal was put at the top of the list after our last 
meeting. The proposal was for $2000. It was suggested during the meeting 
that we reach out to Peter and ask about splitting the cost and the possibility 
of permanent Rotary signage at the courts. 

• Paul Davis from the Mendocino Coast Hospitality Center submitted a 
proposal on April 3rd stating their need for an additional $20,000 for replacing 
a section of their exterior siding. So far, they had raised $40,000 of the 
$60,000 that is needed to complete the project. We will circle back to check 
the status. 

 
We are waiting to confirm our budget for the 2024 year. This will be determined after our 
July Board meeting. Margaret will be reaching out to both Peter Gealy and Paul Davis. 
These proposals as well as any others that are received will be discussed at our next 
Community Services meeting on July 27th at11:30am.  
 
As you know, all Club members may attend our Community Service meetings. Your 
insight and input are both welcomed and valued. If you would like to have a voting 
voice, please consider joining the Community Service Committee. We look forward to 
an incredible year of growth and making a lasting difference in this special community 
where we live! 
 
 
 
 


